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MANAGEMENT BULLETIN #383
DATE:   
 December 7, 2010
TO:         
 LAA and LTOS development staff, and other related persons

 working with the Rental Housing Support Program
FROM:   
April Lasker


    
Manager, Rental Housing Support Program

RE:         
Clarification of Units for Sale and Rental Assistance Contracts
This Management Bulletin is to inform you of a clarification in the policy regarding units currently for sale and Rental Assistance Contracts.
As a clarification in policy, contracts that contain units that are for sale during the contract approval phase will not be approved for the Rental Housing Support Program.
This bulletin will also be posted on IHDA’s website and available either through searching the website or listed in the RHS Program section.
Changes to related documents:  Clarification to wording and defining of terms, etc in Rental Assistance Contract and will be incorporated into Rental Assistance Compliance Manual.  In addition, further safeguards will be established for the sale of units during Rental Assistance Contracts.
Reason for change:  Contracts with units for sale at the time of the contract phase are not guaranteed to stay in the program after sale.
Detail of change:  Contracts with units for sale do not guarantee a program unit will ultimately be in place and can create an unstable housing situation for program tenants.  In addition, the activities related to replacement of units that are lost due to sale create an undue burden on the administration of the program for both the LAA and IHDA.
If you have any questions, please contact the Rental Housing Support Program Manager

at 312-836-5200.

